[image: image1.jpg]Calderdale
wuncil




Report to Scrutiny Panel
	Name of Scrutiny Panel


	Economy and Environment

	Meeting Date


	19th October 2011

	Subject


	Update on the Progress of the Procurement of the Waste PFI Solution for Bradford and Calderdale

	Wards Affected


	All

	Report of


	Director of Economy and Environment

	Type of Item

(please tick( )
	Review existing policy
	

	
	Development of new policy
	

	
	Performance management (inc. financial)
	

	
	Briefing (inc. potential areas for scrutiny)
	√

	
	Statutory consultation
	

	
	Council request
	

	
	Cabinet request
	

	
	Member request for scrutiny (CCFA)
	√


	Why is it coming here?

	A report has been requested by Members of the Scrutiny Panel.



	What are the key points?

	· The project is now at the final stage of procurement and a recommendation on the preferred bidder is due to be submitted to the two Councils in December 2011.
· The project is designed to deliver a 25 year solution (from April 2016) for the management of residual waste from the two Councils.
· A previously agreed scoring system will identify the preferred bidder.  The decision for Council will be whether or not to approve the preferred bidder.

· Calderdale and Bradford are working in a partnership governed by a Joint Working Agreement and a draft Inter-Authority Agreement.

· The proposed Contract will be one which shares risks between the Contractor and the two authorities.

· Key areas to understand include technical performance, the pricing structure, the minimum guaranteed tonnage issue, planning risk and the potential impact of inflation, foreign exchange and interest rate variations.

· Calderdale is making provision for costs of the PFI project from 2016 onwards.

· Risk mitigation strategies such as the potential for a split close have been put in place.

· There are limited alternatives to the secure long term proposition developed through PFI.

· A summary of key issues is attached at Appendix 1.




	Possible courses of action

	Members need to scrutinise the attached appendix report and explore areas of interest.



	Contact Officer

	Mark Thompson, Head of Housing and Environment



	Should this report be exempt?

	No 
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